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President's Report  -  Hughie Gaynor
At  long  last  the  cold  chills  of  winter  will  be  replaced  with
warmer/longer days and the past cold weeks will all be a memory
in the next few weeks. Hopefully this will give us all the opportunity
to really get cracking to finish off those toit’s. In case you think I am
talking  Irish  I  am referring  to  those  woody  jobs  that  you  have
promised to complete for both gifts for your family and friends, and
the November 7th Toy and Gift presentation but,  alas they are still
waiting until you get around to it. 

Thanks to all who turned up at the last Working Bee on Saturday
11th August which  unfortunately  turned  out  to  be  one  of  the
coldest  wet  days.  Whilst  the jobs  that  were planned had to  be
postponed Plan B was initiated with the result that all areas of the
Club got a really good tidy/clean up which made life a lot easier for
the Be In It competition 2 weeks later. 

On the subject of the Be In It Competition it was pleasing that the
number of members and the volume of items submitted for judging
was greater compared to the past 5 years. Congratulations to all
members who supported  this competition which made the Judges’
work selecting winners that little bit harder as they commented that
the  quality  of  entries  keeps  on  improving.  A  full  listing  of
categories and the worthy winners is on Page 4 of this Newsletter. 
At relatively short notice it has been announced by Council that the
Rowville Stringybark Festival which formerly has been held on
both a Saturday and Sunday will be reduced this year to Sunday
only  between  10am  and  4.00pm.  In  light  of  this  unexpected
announcement a great deal of discussion has been undertaken at
Committee level  and the following major  decisions have had to
been made to adjust to the new scenario. 

 The Club will man the event selling Kidz Korner kits only
on Sunday 21st October.

 The traditional  raffle  will now be downsized accordingly
and will be restricted for tickets to be sold by members to
their  family  and  friends  only.  It  should  be  particularly
noted that 7 prizes will now be offered and that the raffle
will  be  drawn  in  the  Clubrooms  on  Wednesday  5th

December at 8.00pm. 
 Due to a number of yet to be resolved issues relative to

accessing the site the Club will be closed on Saturday
20th October to  facilitate  members  own  transport
arrangements  to  take  Club  gear  to  the  site  which
unfortunately will mean that the Club will not be open for
2 consecutive Saturdays as the 13th October has been
allotted as our next Working Bee. 

Invoices for annual Membership Fees along with Raffle tickets
are normally available late August/early September, however, their

availability this year may be a little delayed awaiting the printing of
the  new  Raffle  Books  (as  detailed  above),  but,  should  still  be
available in the 1st week of September at the Clubrooms. Your co-
operation  in  picking  them  up  is  appreciated  which  will  reduce
postage costs and don’t forget that if you wish to vote at the AGM
on Wednesday 3rd October you must be financial by that date.

Nominations  for  Committee.  The  old  adage  of  “many  hands
make light work” applies to the ongoing efficient operation of our
Club and I would encourage you to give some serious thought to
“having a go” as this year 3 current members have decided to give
others a go after years of service and will not stand for re-election.
If you have any queries please see me or any Committee member
can answer any queries you may have. 
                                                                                  …..  Hughie

Monday Morning's  WOODTURNING GROUP
(Spotlight on this group page 7)

.     
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http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/
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KDWC  VITAL information for Members 
COMMITTEE  EMAIL:            secretary@knoxwoodies.org.au
WEBSITE:                               www.knoxwoodies.org.au
suggestions for website/Facebook: webmaster@knoxwoodies.org.au
How to JOIN:                                    www.knoxwoodies.org.au/membership
LINKS:                                                           www.knoxwoodies.org.au/links
CONSTITUTION/Committee http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/committee
SAFETY:                                                     www.knoxwoodies.org.au/safety
Newsletters: (latest)                           www.knoxwoodies.org.au/current
                     (archive)                           www.knoxwoodies.org.au/archives

Articles to Editor     news@knoxwoodies.org.au
  Facebook (invitees)                www.facebook.com/groups/knoxwoodies
Bank (Ref:name ID/purpose) Bendigo Bank  BSB 633-000 A/c 1200 82748

Working with Children:   workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/ 
45  Glenfern  Road,  FTG 3156;  Ph:  9758
4849;  and  the  occupational  field  is:
“42: Sporting, recreational or cultural clubs,
associations or movements”.

Newsletters and important news by email
please let us know if you've changed your EMAIL address
Always check your SPAM, Clutter, Trash  and JUNK folders.
Send Harry Deschepper (secretary@knoxwoodies.org.au) a
request for Eric/Gary to update your email address / records

    If technical issues, call Gary:  Ph: 0408 994799 anytime!       

Typical questions about joining the Club
The many emails/calls we receive enquiring about what is involved
in  joining  the  club.    Some  usual  questions  are:
- Can we teach?     No. we can't, we are not allowed to.  But we
share  a  great  lot  of  experience  with  fellow  members.
- Are there female members?   Sure are – we have plenty.  Age,
gender,  occupations and team preferences are of no issue with
'Woodies'.   We're  just  crazy  about  wood!
2015 count we had 25 fine female members out of the overall 200
at the club.  We've seen a 50% increase in recent years of female
members,  when  overall  growth  was  25%.                 
-  What age groups come?  Well, our Secretary has worked out
some nice statistics on that.  29% are aged 45-65, 43% are 65-85.
We  have  some  younger,  and  older!    So  there's  a  wealth  of
enthusiasm,  and  experience  here!                
- How do I find out about what the club is like?   Drop in on a
meeting night (1st WED of the month 7:15PM) or when the club is
open,  We love showing visitors how to become members! Refer
NEWSLETTER  last  page  for  open  times.                 
-  How  much  does  it  cost                            
Latest  Joining fee/membership fees are on website.    Presently
(2017-18)  $100  pa (due  1st Sept),  with  50% discount  after  1st

March if a new member, PLUS a one time  $50 joining fee.  Late
fee of $10 applies after 31st Oct, and failing to renew by 30th Nov
requires another Joining Fee of $50 to be paid..                    
-  When  do  we  meet?                  
Refer to the last page of latest newsletters to see the times the
club is open for all  the activity groups.   But members are also
welcome to use the workshops whenever there are two or more
keyholders/competent  machine  user  attendees  (for  safety
reasons),  to undertake their own projects, but courtesy suggests
that priority is given to the activity groups on 'their  sessions',  to
allow them to progress Club works.             

Got some NEWS to share with other members?
If you have any articles, project notes,

humorous items to share with fellow Woodies
 – just drop us a line!

Editor contact: news@knoxwoodies.org.au  
  

    

We thank Nick Wakeling MP

- Member for Ferntree Gully

for printing our newsletter as 
               a Community Service  VENTS– 

          

Toy  and Gift Making Group
TOY  COUNT  for  XMAS  Presentations:   count:   233+

Learn  more  about  what  this  fine  bunch  or  toymakers  
gets up to,  in the May 2018 edition of “Ingrained”.

     

Toy/Gift Making or the preparing of kits in Kidz Korner Group,  are
both  great  for    'those  looking  to  practice  new  skills' at
woodworking.  Keep  in  mind  if  you've  a  spare  few  moments!
...Ed.

 Member's Birthdays –  SEPTEMBER

The very best of 
Birthday wishes to 
these members.
Hope you have a top day,
and enjoy the year ahead!   
... Ed!

     

Member's Welfare
Let's hope all  goes well  for any of
our  fellow  Woodies,  who may be
unwell.   Please advise  Committee,
so that everyone is aware.   

Eric Butterfield presently in Rehab
after  removal  of  a  benign  item
gladly.  Colin Stewart is planning a
hip replacement plan presently whilst  busy with his wife's
(Pauline)  recent knee replacement.  And it was terrific to
see Joe Seminow visiting the club recently!
 
We're  all  thinking of  you,  Woodies!            […   Ed]

Social Committee Events and Enquries

Members with SOCIAL group ideas,  
please Contact:     

Jeff Smart   0409 251063      

Member day:
Lynette Hartley 2
Kylie Haymes 3
Phillip Spencer 5
Ryan Daly 5
Leigh Howes 6
Theo Kusters 8
Malcolm Hill 9
Gayle Dowling 14
Peter Whitehead 15
Campbell McKillop 17
John Thomson 20
Jason Kitchingman 24

http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180501.pdf
mailto:news@knoxwoodies.org.au
mailto:secretary@knoxwoodies.org.au
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/knoxwoodies
mailto:news@knoxwoodies.org.au
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/archives
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/current
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/safety
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/committee
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/links
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/membership
mailto:webmaster@knoxwoodies.org.au
http://www.knoxwoodies.org.au/
mailto:secretary@knoxwoodies.org.au
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Bill's Website of the Month! 

Bill Ireland and like-minded 
Woodies who like sharing 
information from the web. 

If  you have some great  woodworking  links to  share with
your mates at the Club,  don't stash them away now,  drop a
line to the Editor to share the good oil around!  
           
        ....thanks for contributions to Bill's column   […Ed]

Mac Hoogenboom restores windup table

A big  “Thanks”  to  Marinus  “Mac”  Hoogenboom  (left)
seen here with some help from  Tony Deabe on the day,
working out how to rejuvenate this lovely old dining table
with wind-out mechansim.    No doubting 'Mac' to put his
hand up to take on this challenge for someone who heard
the Club can tackle things like this …..  but please,  don't go
making a habit of such enquiries!
                                        

Events in the BIG WOODIES WORLD….
Many thanks to Alison Dews of the Council of Woodwork
Clubs  for her regular, up-to-date list  of events happening
around Australia.  They  can be viewed here:
https://www.councilwoodworkclubs.org/events

- WORKING WITH WOOD   (Melb) 2018    7-9th Sept 2018
         NEW VENUE: Seaworks, Maritime Precinct,
         82 Nelson Place, Williamstown 
-  WOOD DUST   (Aust Int'l Timber and W/work
       Bungendore & Queanbeyan NSW   17-21 Oct 2018

Also:  another  good  resource  for  up-coming  events:
http://cwsonline.com.au    and see:
https://www.cwsonline.com.au/news--upcoming-events.html
(Jim Carroll's list) “Events & News”  

For a complete list of  'TurnAbout'  events:  See Feb 2018
edition of “Ingrained”
                              [….thanks for tips from: Peter Vermaas]

CLUB Equipment FOR SALE by TENDER

*** Nothing this month **
Process:  Lodge your submission to the committee, putting
your name and best  offered price in an  envelope in the
MAIL SHUTE by the club doorway.   Some items have a
MINIMUM reserve.                 

CLUB would like to thank Pozzobon family for timber 

A big thanks to  John
and  Nadia
Pozzobon for  the
kind  donation  of
timber  to  the  Club.
Downsizing  Nadia's
Mother's  family
home,  has  provided
some  very
appreciated  timbers
for  club  projects  –
thanks!

Nadia's  late  father:
“Joe”  was  a
craftsman, with great
talent  and  ability  for
making  family
furniture  all  his  lfe.
The  family  home
boasts  fine
staircases,  timber
doors, and all maner
of  finely  made
furniture.

Proudly Sponsored by

Ferntree Gully

Community Bank® branch and

Rowville branch of Bendigo Bank      

http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180201.pdf
https://www.cwsonline.com.au/news--upcoming-events.html
http://cwsonline.com.au/
https://www.wooddustaustralia.com/
https://www.eventseye.com/fairs/f-timber-and-working-with-wood-show-melbourne-10070-1.html
https://www.eventseye.com/fairs/f-timber-and-working-with-wood-show-melbourne-10070-1.html
https://www.councilwoodworkclubs.org/events
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BE-IN_IT 2018   - RESULTS (1st, 2nd, 3rd)   Sun 26th AUG
     Congratulations to 81 prize winners and all entrants!
Boxes

- Jewellery:    Ray Bilton, Bill Ireland

- Wooden:      Harry Deschepper, Ken Rivett, Ken Rivett

Carving

- Relief:             Willy Schlaf,  Willy Schlaf, Albert Bak

- In the round:  Jenny Stevens,  Albert Bak, Rodney Williams

Clocks

- Large:             Andre Cook,  Phil Dunstan

- Small:             Barry McDermott,  Phil Dunstan,  Diane Howes

- Turned            Jean Wheatley

Furniture

- Large:             Michael Samai,  Mac Hoogenboom,  Peter Wakefield

- Small:              Harry Deschepper,  Rodney Williams

Ornamental

- Garden:            Harry Robertson

- Other:               Michael Samai,  Laurie Ham,  Laurie Ham

Toys

- Large:               Peter Jordan

- Small:                Harry Deschepper,  John Wolff,  John Wolff

Woodturning

- Spindle:           Lindsay Rotherham, Rodney Williams, Phil Dunstan

- Bowl Small:      Lindsay Rotherham,  Ron Bean

- Bowl Large:      Leigh Howes, Lindsay Rotherham, Rodney Williams

- Platter:              Robert Shillinger,  Robert Shillinger,  Ron Bean

- Lidded Container:     Robert Shillinger, 
                                    Lindsay Rotherham, Lindsay Rotherham

- Natural Edge Item:    Lindsay Rotherham, Peter Jordan, 
                                    Ron Bean, Peter Jordan (equal 3rd)

- Miniature Item           Ron Bean

- Segmented Item: Jean Wheatley, Robert Shillinger, Robert Shillinger

- Matched Pair:      Rob Baldock,  Jean Wheatley, Ken Rivett

- Pens:                   Rob Baldock,  Robert Shillinger,  Diane Howes

- Other:                   Lindsay Rotherham,  Ron Bean,  Ron Bean

Scroll Sawing

- General:              Frank Collins,  Frank Collins

- Miniature:            Frank Collins

Rocking Horse

- Gareth                 < no entry >

- Carved:               Diane Howes,   Lynette Hartley,  Neil Harris 

Musical Instruments:   <no entry>

Games:                 John Wolff,  John Wolff,   King Hoe Ling

Boards

- Kitchen/Bread:     King Hoe Ling,  John Freshney,  <aria Belvedere

- Cheese/Fruit :       Jenny Stephens, Phil Dunstan

Rustic/Recycled/Australiana:  Laurie Phillips, Bill Ireland, Bill Ireland

General:                  Gary Pope,  Harry Deschepper,  Phil Dunstan      

BEST IN SHOW – MAJOR: Andre Cook  “Large, all wooden clock”

BEST IN SHOW – MINOR: Lindsay Rotherham “Vase & Frog” turning
                       

 FOUR ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS:  POP's Shed Vouchers
 Ron Bean, Phil Dunstan, Mac Hoogenboom, Frank Collins

SAFETY Corner

Knox  “Woodies”      
SAFETY  CORNER               

“Safety is no accident!“

Building on this month’s feature article, I thought I would offer a
few  thoughts  on  some  of  the  unique  workshop  safety  issues
encountered by Wood Turners. I am not a practicing Wood Turner
myself  so  I  confess  to  asking  Club  experts  for  help,  while  Mr
Google may have also played his part. 

In General Woodworking, a workpiece is restrained in some way
and guided into contact with a high speed rotating cutter. In Wood
Turning the reverse is the case. It is the workpiece that rotates at
speed in a lathe and a cutting tool is manually held against the
rotating workpiece by an operator. This reversal of roles introduces
new risks for the operator.

Firstly, all the major operator risks found in General Woodworking
are  also  found  in  Wood  Turning.   These  are  planning  and
preparing, good housekeeping, concentration, appropriate clothing
and  of  course,  dust  extraction  and  PPE –  Personal  Protection
Equipment.

                   
Efficient  dust  collection  is  made  more  difficult  around  a  lathe,
because  of  limited  access  plus  the  amount  of  waste  being
removed. Dust collecting points can be mounted (as shown) or a
dust hood on a telescopic arm are the most efficient collectors at
the source of the dust.

PPE  (Personal  Protection  Equipment)  –  An  operator’s  sight,
hearing, lungs and hands are the senses at most risk during Wood
Turning.  Sometimes  an  irregular  workpiece  is  chosen  for  its
attractive features, one made up of laminated pieces or simply one
with  a square  or  rectangular  profile.  These choices can  be the
cause of larger pieces breaking away and being thrown back at an
operator. Operators (and spectators) should stand away from the
“red zones”. These zones are directly in front of (and behind) the
workpiece. Ideally,  it  is  recommended that operators wear a full
face  shield  and  one  that  covers  the  scalp.  It  is  also  best  an
irregular  workpiece is  trimmed of  waste before  mounting in  the
lathe and tool  rest  clearance should always be checked before
beginning work. Turning should be paused often to check for faults
as they might become visible in the surface.

When sanding a workpiece still mounted in the lathe, the tool rest
should be removed for better access. It might also be tempting to
use an application cloth to apply a finish product, but the risk of a
cloth being caught makes this dangerous practice.

For those familiar with our Facebook page, please check out the
FILES <tab> for two more expansive and knowledgeable articles
on safety for wood turners.

Time to “turn the page”, my readers!
                                                                        … John Freshney
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BE-IN-IT exhibition 26th Aug 2018

Right:   Judges:   Paddy
McCann,   and  Cliff  Walsh
with  with  President,  Hughie
Gaynor  (centre),  and  Karin
Orpen.

A  huge  Woodies  'Thankyou'
to  the  judges  for  their  time,
care  and  constructive
comments for the day.

And to our Secretary, Harry Deschepper,
for  his  time  for  the  preparation  of
certificates  on  the  day.    The  club  well
recognises  Eric  Butterfield
unfortuneately  in  Rehab  at  the  time,  for
his efforts in planning Be-In-It.

Appreciation to:
James Bennett of POP's Shed
in  Chirnside  for  sponsoring
encouragement awards again.

To  Jeff  Smart  and
his  wife,  Pamela,
and  Noel  Rippon
(right), thanks  for
the  wonderful
spread of  afternoon
tea  and  lunch  for
the judges.   

And thanks too, for all the hard work by many members on
Friday  Night  and  Saturday for  preparing  the  clubrooms
and setting up all the exhibits.   

You all made the BE-IN-IT day a terrific success!

BE-IN-IT exhibition 26th Aug 2018

Congratulations to BEST IN SHOW winners: 
Lindsay Rotherham (left) and Andre Cook (right)
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BE-IN-IT exhibition 26th Aug 2018 BE-IN-IT exhibition 26th Aug 2018
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Workshop Notes - “members helping members” 
Phil  Spencer provides inspiring technical  articles for  this
regular TECHNICAL column.  What's your WIP presently?
Drop  a  line  with  pictures  to  the  Club  via
news@knoxwoodies.org.au to include in the Newsletter to
share your experiences.  
  
This month,   with the large article on Woodturning,  we're
letting Phil  take a rest and do some more magic with his
camera! 
    
                                                                                  ...[Phil]

Great to see Joe Semenow attending the Club again!
Lynette Hartley took this snap, as Joe came down with
his daughter to check how the Rocking Horse members
were doing on 27th July.           Onya Joe!!

 

Lynette's
horse was
finished off
in time for

the BE-IN-IT
competition.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    
This month.  We're looking back into how/when the roots  of  the
WOODWORKING Group came about,  and how the many years
of professional guidance by so many talented members have seen
this aspect of woodworking flourish in the Club.  In 2018, 30 years
after the club was founded, this group meets on Monday mornings,
under  the  guidance  of  Henk  Eyssens.   Henk  follows  many
talented members making this a successful group, from the start,
with:  Alf  Stephens,  David  Howell,  Ivor  Davies,  Bruce  Allen
during the 1990's.  Bob Plant spirited the club into having regular
days set aside, and this is when the Group got its identity as a
regular  activity  in  2001,  together  with  John  Emptage,  Frank
O'Connor and John Hooke.  Joyce Brown and Jan Brown were
regular  contributors  to  this  group,  in  the  mid  1990's  and  early
2000's leading up to  Henk Eyssens steering the ship with  John
Emptage from 2008-2011 and then Henk to the present day.

- - - - - - - - -
Before sharing the research into all this with members,  it is with
some anticipation, that  there will be more to the history about
this, and those many hard working members who were part of this
over the decades.  So, as this 'draft' is shared, the intention is to
edit  it  further  and  upload  a  refreshed  edition  to  the  Cloud  for
posterity.   So,  please,   if  members  can  pinpoint  anything
overlooked, please email Gaz at news@knoxwoodies.org.au

- - - - - - - - -

What is WOODTURNING?

Simply put:  It is the skill
of  using  one  of  these
LATHES, to turn up or turn
out,  any   number  of
shaped timber objects like
these  many  examples  in
the Club's show cases.

The  lathe  was  donated  by
Kevin  Guilders in  2012  and
sits proudly in the Club's library.

mailto:news@knoxwoodies.org.au
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    

History of WOODTURNING at KDWC

The GROUP today, is as active and enthusiastic as it was from
day one,  back in October 1988 when the club was formed by our
late founder: Alf Stephens.   But today in 2018, almost 30 years
on,  the Club boasts  a significant number of  lathes in  its own
purpose built room.   Reaching this level, was no mean feat, and
the acquisition of equipment was facilitated by many a generous
provider, or funded by donations.

May 1989 - $2000 donation gets first GOLDING lathes.

June 1989 saw Woodturning Classes being provided to the Club
from Bob Morrison, member of Dandenong Woodworkers, Assoc
and the Victorian  Woodworkers Assoc

April 1990  Alf Stephens took 2 lathes to Knox Festival to turn up
some timber into Veranda posts.

May 1990, Dandenong Woodworkers invited the FTG Club to see
Gordon  Griffith demo  turning  lamp  bases.   Our  own  club
member, Tony Neve demonstrated the turning of lace bobbins

June 1990  saw late  President  David  Howell along  with  Peter
Lorimer,  performing  woodturning  demos  at  Tecoma  Primary
School and  Hamish Hill  was offering fellow members to  obtain
offcuts for their woodturning, avoiding being more firewood!

Nov 1990 – Ivor Davies takes on the newsletter Editor role for 2
years from John Fearn and also gets stuck into helping the club
get equipped with Nova Scroll chucks and useful accessories for
the woodturners,  his passion.

March  1991,  the  Editor  [Gaz]  enjoys  recalling  meeting  Serge
Meilak  at  the  KNOX Festival  seeing  a  lathe  in  action.…  that
novelty of seeing shavings flying off the chisel was enough to get
excited about and become a member – typical of many members
who came to learn of the club at such festivals.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    
Mar 1991 – David Jamie Knox Festival (Dick Kors  background)

April 1991 saw a unique demo of a Symtec flatbed lathe.....

Sept  1991 a  guest  speaker:   Keith  Little,  a  well  known
woodturner  from  Montmorency,  founder  of  Yarra  Woodturners,
demonstrated spindle-turning.

Nov 1991 announced Bob Morrison would demo the turning of a
lidded box in December meeting.

Dec  1991 saw  the  first  Bill  Gillingham Award  presented  to
member: Keith Griffin,  in part for his "inside-out" turning.

April 1992 mentioned the March meeting had a display of a mini-
lathe from member, and then secretary:  Alex Davis.  And typical
of previous years at festival,s mention of Sue Wood capturing the
imagination of  festival  goers with  her  woodturning skills.    That
year  Yarra  Turners  and  Forest  Hill  Woodturners  organised  a
National Woodturning Competition/Exhibition/Sale at Nunawading
Civic Centre 31/5/92

Oct  1992 Ingrained  mentioned  that  the  club  now had  3  wood
lathes in the workshop.

Dec 1993 Ingrained had a safety article pertinent to woodturning
by former member, Ray Easthope.

Ivor Davies was a fine woodturner in the club, and had his own
filming/training studio at home.  (and also ran this newsletter).  Ivor
would be always active at demonstrations for the Club, and the
two festivals each year.
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    
Mar 1994 Ingrained published an interesting set of statistics about
members  main  woodworking  interests,   and  Woodturning  was
ranked highest at 86%.

May  1994 documented  the  Knox  Festival  Woodturning
competition,  with  Vic Oberg (member)  and  Tom Coglan (early
Newsletter  editor)  equal  first,  and a special  mention of  our late
David Howell (former president).         
 
Nov  1994  Bruce Allen was doing woodturning demonstrations at
Mitre10 Studpark.

April 1995, the club enjoyed a woodturning evening with Vic Wood
in Burwood.

July  1995:   A woodturning  demo  by  Wally  Rowan of  Caton
Woodturning.     (16 members attending)

Dec 1995 - yes, there are lathes in the early main shed. (on right)

Late  Peter  Johnston,  former  member  and  Public  Officer,  and
Treasurer seen above 

May  1997 saw  the  reporting  of  the  purchase  of  a  small
woodturning lathe for the club.  (A Record lathe at cost of $700)

note:   June 1997 Ingrained has photos of 14 of the original 69
foundation members.

Aug 1997 -  another  woodturning demo,   this one organised by
Bruce Allen to have Sue Patten demonstrate miniatures.

Sep 2000  Woodturning demo by Doug Camps - turning a toy.

Bob Plant   (became newsletter  editor   March 2001,  from  Tom
Coglan)

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    
June 2001 An initiative by Bob Plant to set aside a Woodturner's
Interest Group to meet  2nd and 4th Wednesday each month.  
(members set the pace quick smart! )

Aug 2001 – new lathe arrives

SNIPPET: (recalled by current President Hughie Gaynor).

In  the  late  1990's  before  Founder,  Alf  Stephens passed away
(18/2/99),  Alf  would enjoy making pens on the yellow mini-lathe
('Record')  which had been relocated to inside the main clubrooms.
It  allowed  him  to  be  comfortable,  and  remain  competent,
continuing to pursue his love of woodturning.
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    
Sep 2001 Woodturning  Interest  Group  adds Monday Morning
sessions to the calendar…

Oct 2001 John Emptage donated a shed for storing woodturning
timber  in,  and  Monday  sessions were  up  and  running.
Frank  O'Connor  started  running  the  Wednesday  Night
sessions.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
    
Nov 2001 - Ronnie Ralph and Alan Derbyshire donated turning
timber to kick the group along with materials.

Dec 2001 the "John's Shed"  is up..…  for wood storage.

June  2002 there  was  a  woodturning  demonstration  by  Guilio
Marcalonga and at this point, John Hooke was active in assisting
with  Monday/Wednesday sessions for woodturners in the Club.
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
  
Dec 2002 saw some future planning being put into place.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
  
Feb 2003 reported the Xmas breakup, and here's a rare, relaxed
view of Bob Plant..... (left)

Turners  sessions  shifted  from  Wednesday  fortnightl  to
Tuesday weekly as well as Monday mornings......

March 2003 - Woodturners  shift to their own room behind the
main workshop
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
  
June 2003, Bob Plant arranged other clubs and KDWC members
to  another  demonstration  by  Guilio  Marcolonga.  Visitors  from
Waverley Woodworkers and Philip Island Clubs attended.

The  woodturners  had  moved  into  their  own  room,  making  the
workshop space freer.

Snippet:   Paddy McCann recalls 6 members: Frank O'Connor,
Alf  Stephens,  two  others,  and  himself  (as  they  say!)…
attending a 6-week course to build your own lathe., around 93-94.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
  
SNIPPET:  (Recollections from  Hughie Gaynor)  The purpose
built  Woodturning shed at  the rear of  the main workshop,  was
achieved thanks to the help of  Frank O'Connor.  Frank who well
skilled  at  all  manner  of  things,  including  welding,  boilermaking,
transport, installation work – you name it! -  was in the employ of a
firm  specialising  in  she/garages/carports.   With  their  generoisty
and Frank's foresight, a considerable amount of steel offcuts and
roofing materials enabled the construction of the woodturning shed
as a rear annex to the machine shop.   A google view of the roof
reminds us of this, with the multi-colored roofing materials!   With
typical help from Bill Orpen,  and some working bees at the time,
the woodtunring shed becme a reality.  Frank with assistance of
another member, also arranged a good deal on concreting it too.

Feb  2004 -  Vic  Oberg &  John  Emptage showing  off  their
handiwork (above) and Peter Jordon, below
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)

Colourful roof materials showing from aerial photo of Clubrooms.

Aug 2004 - Frank O'Connor steps up to being Treasurer as well
as running Tuesday Woodturning sessions.

Oct 2004 - lots of woodturners at work.....

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
Nov 2004 -  Neil Scobie woodturning demonstration arranged by
Bob Plant.

Dec 2004 -  tips'n'tricks and experiences shared by John Hooke
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
Feb 2005 - example of the mini-lathe in use

Nov 2005 - Joyce Brown recognised as Member of the Year and
recipient of the Bill Gillingham Award.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
May 2006 - safety first!
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
July 2006 - show'n'tell of neighbor: John Robinson's lighthouse
turning.

Oct 2006 Doug Dell has a treddle session on this 1880 model.…

See it running at:
http://webcontent.knoxwoodies.org.au/webpics/1880going.wmv

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
March 2007 John Emptage, forever the helper......

April 2007 - Turning shed is now lined.....

http://webcontent.knoxwoodies.org.au/webpics/1880going.wmv
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
April 2007 at Knox Festival

May 2007 - more machines in action......

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
June 2007 - making complex turnings with Lindsay Rotherham

and some serious bowl work by Peter Cox
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
July 2008 - Woodturning room looking spick'n'span....

DEC 2008 - Henk Eyssens (far below in grey coat) joins the club
and quickly settles into woodturning group.… Notice Joyce Brown
looking on,  a brilliant woodturner and helper to this group over
many years.

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
April  2009 Demonstrating  at  the  Basin  Music  Festival,  are:
 Henk Eyssens and Anne-Maria Plevier

Feb 2010 Sessions run by John Emptage (Monday morning) and
Bruce Allen (Tuesday nights)

Sadly,  John fell  sick at  this point,  Joyce Brown stepped down
from Festival sales, and Anne-Maria Plevier stepped in.

Mar 2010 The Basin Music Festival - woodturning demo.
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
Feb 2011 - Two additional lathes added

April 2011 at Ferntree Gully - Bill Ireland, Eric Butterfield
and Henk Eyssens demonstrating

June  2011  John  Emptage back  in  action  for  Mondays
again....

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
July 2011 - more lathes donated to the Woodturners.

Oct 2011 -  Woodturning  demonstration  by  KDWC to  the
Healesville  Railway Heritage Festival.  Here with  Jenny
Stevens
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
Nov  2011  -  John  Emptage awarded  Bill  Gillingham
Member of the Year, by Sandra Bell

March  2012 shows  the  dust  extraction  system
throughout entire clubroom workshops. 

Aug 2012 – John Inkster donates his Vicmarc lathe

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
April 2012 - At the Basin Music Festival again, with Henk
Eyssens, Eric Butterfield and Bill Ireland

May  2012 -  Peter  Sleeman installing  dust  extraction
chutes on the lathes
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
Nov 2013 – Henk Eyssens efforts with the CFA

Henk is not just the current leader of the Woodturning group
these days,  but a well respected Volounteer member of the
Clematis CFA, and holder of a coveted National Emergency
Medal for the role he played in the Black Saturday fires.
Henk doesn't  mess  around  when  something  needs
constructing – that's for sure!

Some fond recollections from current day members…..

Interviewing   Peter Sleeman,   former President, and long 
time member, recalls:
- John Emptage
- Joyce Brown
- Jan Brown
- Henk Eyssens 
  (see article on 25th anniversary edition 20131101.pdf, 
      and his efforts for the CFA)
- Peter Horsburgh and Ted Bricker historically 
  'constructively' argued about the role of woodturning.

Eric Butterfield,   long time member, Projects Manager, and 
Membership Manager,  recalls....
- Ray Norton and how he spoke fondly  
  of Cliff Walsh, and his giving talk on woodturning

Serge Meilak  , foundation member, past present and Life 
Member,  reminds us of the key roles of great turners in the 
club in early days:

- Steve and Fiona Ross  (Fiona drawing raffle 1989)

Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 
Woodturners at the club these days (2018)…..
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Spotlight on WOODTURNING Group (Monday morning)
 

Nice news article in Knox Leader Newspaper Aug 11, 2015, 
about turning up parts for toys with Yvonne McGill, Karen 
Button, Colin Stewart and John Gallant.Nice article in 

HUMOR

How To Stop
Church Gossip

Mildred, the church gossip, and self-appointed
monitor of the church's morals, kept sticking her

nose into other people's business. 
Several members did not approve of her extra-
curricular activities, but feared her enough to

maintain their silence. 
She made a mistake, however, when she accused
Frank, a new member, of being an alcoholic after

she saw his old pickup parked in front of the town's
only bar one afternoon.

She emphatically told Frank (and several others)
that everyone seeing it there would know what he

was doing!

Frank, a man of few words, stared at her for a
moment and just turned and walked away. He didn't

explain, defend, or deny.
He said nothing..

Later that evening, Frank quietly parked his pickup
in front of Mildred's house, walked home .... and

left it there all night. 

(You gotta love Frank!)

                …. thanks for your contributions!     …..[Ed]
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Weekly Workshop Hours and Keyholders  (with links to Activity HISTORY info)
Note: All Members are welcome to access the Clubrooms at any of these times.

Monday 09:00AM - 12:30PM Wood Turning Henk Eyssens 5968 5119

Tuesday 08:30AM - 02:30PM Kidz Korner
General Access

Dick Webb
Andre Cook

97645321
0488 585 970

      06:30PM - 09:30PM Wood Turning Larry Clemmet 0417 328 425

Wednesday 08:30AM - 02:30PM General Access Dick Webb 97645321

Thursday 09:30AM - 02:30PM Toymakers Tony Deabe 9774 7917

 06:30PM
 06:30PM

 - 09:30PM
 - 09:30PM

 Furniture Making
 Carving   (for all!)

 Mark Guscott 
 Albert Bak

 0412 558488 
 0419 384099

Friday 10:00AM - 01:30PM General Access Barry McDermott 9753 6157

06:30PM - 09:30PM Rocking Horses Neil Harris 9727 1413 

Saturday see roster below and WORKING BEES

Sunday (closed)
    

Saturday Morning Roster    

Opening    09:30 am to 12:30 pm

Sept 1st Tom Keane 9728 3230

Sep 8th Phil Dunstan 0413 255 399

Sep 15th Dick Webb 9764 5321

Sep 22nd Rodney Williams 0448 686 537

Sep 29th Ladislav Toman 0410 405 227

Oct 6th Peter Collins 0409 183 453

Oct 13th WORKING BEE

Oct 20th STRINGYBARK Festival Sun ONLY  21st

Oct 27th Tom Keane 9728 3230

NOTE:  If no member arrives by 10:30am,  
the Key Holder has the option of closing Clubrooms

     
    

Member's Discounts
  The Following Suppliers offer discounts to Members.

**Show some suitable KDWC / personal ID**
       

Budget Car and Truck Rental (FTG).      
Caroll’s Woodcraft Supplies.
Carba  t  ec.
Ferntree Gully Bolts
Jalor Tools
Mitre-10 – Baysw  ater.  (Timber purchases only)
Pop’s Shed.
Screwit – Supplier of Sachy Screws
Taits Timber Glen Iris
Sonicsales (ONLINE)  (Woodworking Machinery Specialists.)         

Merchandise and Materials on sale at Club
(effective 1st July 2018)
Club Caps $12.00
Club Polo Shirts    $35.00
Club Fleecy Tops  - Half Zip $45.00
Club Fleecy Tops  - Full-length Zip $55.00
Club VESTS    (see pics in Sept 2016 news)    $70.00
Note:  Personal embroidery, eg: names, are:      $6 extra

Club Projects
Project (ref: Eric) Recipient Status

Adult/Joint  toy/gifts Various for Xmas Continuous

Various Turnings Festival stock &c In Progress

Kidz Korner kits KK Activities Continuous  &
help appreciated

For next Festival.   

Prizes In progress

And following Festival Stringybark (Oct) planning

Prizes In progress

Current jobs

 

                 
Important Diary Dates and coming events

SUN    26th Aug BE-IN-IT 
                                (afternoon tea / awards) 2:30PM

Wed      5th Sept Members' Meeting 7.30PM
Wed    19th Sept Committee Meeting 7:00PM
Wed      3rd Oct Members' Meeting 7.30PM
Sat         13th  Oct     WORKING BEE 8:00AM

Sat    20th  Oct To Be Advised
Sun    21st  Oct STRINGYBARK   FESTIVAL
                                  (Sunday only:  10AM to 4PM) 
Wed    24nd Oct Committee Meeting 7:00PM
 

       

    **   STOP PRESS   **    

Working Bee  October 13  th   

STRINGYBARK FESTIVAL
Sunday   (only)   21  st   OCT, ROWVILLE

with help needed Friday night 19  th  , and early Mon 22  nd   

http://www.sonicsales.com.au/
https://www.homehardware.com.au/store/glen_iris/
http://www.screwit.com.au/
http://www.popsshed.com.au/
http://www.bayswatermitre10.com.au/
http://www.bayswatermitre10.com.au/
http://www.jalortools.com.au/
http://www.ferntreegullybolts.com.au/
https://www.carbatec.com.au/about-carbatec
https://www.carbatec.com.au/about-carbatec
https://www.carbatec.com.au/about-carbatec
https://www.cwsonline.com.au/
https://www.budget.com.au/en/locations/au/vi/ferntree-gully/kx2?utm_source=googleplace&utm_medium=organic&utm_content=textlink&utm_campaign=googlemap
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180601.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180701.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180701.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180801.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180501.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180901.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180401.pdf
http://newsletters.knoxwoodies.org.au/20180901.pdf

